Minutes of the blended “Teams” meeting of the Governors of ST GILES SCHOOL held on Wednesday 30th November, 2022 at 6.00 p.m.
PART A MINUTES
Present:

Kathleen Shields – Vive Chair (in the chair)

Paul Thirkettle - Chair 


Ken Morcombe – Vice Chair



Katherine Lewis

Neal Fraser





Caroline Horgan
Reshma Khan





Warren Miller




Also Present: Colin Milsom – Clerk to the Governors

Absent: Beverley Hayllar, Callton Young, Peter Denman, Shakyra Auguste, Curlita Campbell
1.
Apologies
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from all absent governors.   The meeting was quorate. The chair welcomed Warren Miller to his first meeting as a Parent governor.
2.
Term of Office and Election of Chair & Vice Chair


It was confirmed that the term of office would be 1 year.


Chair - Paul Thirkettle was nominated and elected as chair but the acting chair would chair the current meeting.


Vice Chair – Ken Morcombe and Kathleen shield were proposed as joint vice chair and this was agreed.
3.
Membership

Co-options – The board agreed to reappoint Curlita Campbell as a member of the board when her current term expired on the 4th December.

Ken Morcombe and Caroline Horgan had been reappointed by email as reported to and recorded in the minutes of the Strategy Committee meeting of the 27th September 2022.

Parent Governor – As noted above Warren Miller had been elected as a parent governor.

LA Appointed Governor – It was reported that the LA was recommending Jill Manson to fill the vacancy and they were in the process of completing their documentation.   The board agreed to the appointment.

4.
Declaration of Business and Pecuniary Interests


There were no declarations of interest in relation to any of the agenda items.   New forms would be issued by the clerk for the current academic year.   It was confirmed that all DBS checks were up to date with the exception of Warren Miller the new board member.
5.
Committee Structure, Membership & Terms of Reference

Committee Terms of Reference – There were no changes being proposed and these were agreed.    

Committee Membership – The acting chair would discuss this with the new members.
Governor Roles & Responsibilities

Equalities Governor – This was deferred to later in the meeting.
6.
Minutes 20th July 2022

The minutes of the board meeting held on the 20th July 2022 were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the acting chair.
7.
Actions & Matters Arising from the Minutes

There were 4 identified actions from the meeting on the 20th July.
CRB check NF - Completed
Circulation of summarized Parent Survey responses – This had been circulated and was also included in the SEF which was a paper for the meeting.

Circulation of Parent Workshop dates to the board – It was suggested that the school organize parent coffee mornings in school and this was agreed.   Dates would be circulated to the board
Information on the planned INSET session on Safeguarding to the board – The deputy head would circulate her presentation to the board members.

Action 1:CH

There were no additional points raised at the meeting in relation to either sets of minutes.
8.
 Correspondence & Chairs Action

The chair had written a letter to the LA concerning the current funding information, the potential shortfall and the annual sum required to run the school.   Four members of the board had met with LA representatives and a further meeting would be held next week.   There was still no resolution of the funding model or any other funding discussions but the school had been assured that the promised lump sum had been deposited in the school’s bank account although so far this had not appeared on statements.   The school had contacted Debbie Jones the Director of Children’s Services and this had elicited an immediate response whereas contacting other offices had not.


There was nothing else to report.

9.
Head Teacher's Report 


The report had been sent to board members.   The document reflected the SDP and was cross reference to the SEF where additional information was included.
The following areas were highlighted.
The subject areas for the planned staff Inset days were listed.

The school hoped to be able to organise either an educational visit or visitor fort each class during the year as well as a class assembly with the parents in attendance.

Under Healthy Living the board was informed that Health Authority physiotherapy hours were being cut from 57 per week to 45.

Q. Will this cause significant difficulties in the school?

A. There will be a reduction in the services and in the past the service was available between Monday and Thursday with variable hours on the different days however the likely impact will be that there will not be any service on a Monday and this is the day when assessment have been carried out with other professionals so the school will have to reorganise these meetings to fit in with the new working schedule.

Q. Can this be monitored for a month to assess the impact and then be followed up if necessary?

A. Yes it will be.   The problem is that the LA still does not have a service level agreement with Health for the provision of their services and Health provides these services not the LA.   The school has no control over the service provided and the agreed tripartite meeting between the HA, LA and the school has still not materialised.   There is also the issue of who will pay for pupil’s equipment which has not been resolved. 

Q. Does the school pay for any of these services and could school staff carry out any of the work?
A. Not the HA ones.   It does employ its own from the school budget but for a minimal number of hours.   The work involves professional assessment of pupil’s needs as well as agreeing what the school staff can do but they cannot carry out assessment or any specialist therapies.
Q. It this not specifies in the EHCP?

A. The needs are but not the actual level of provision.   The HA would say that it is appropriate however the number of hours never increased even though the school population and pupils needs have so they are unlikely to match.   In addition, it does depend on how an EHCP is written.
It was noted that there were similar difficulties with occupational therapists.   The Croydon service uses the same OT’s for work in school as well as for home visits.   In other authorities these are provided by separate teams however although the current arrangement is better as the OT can see both the work in school and home situation the problem in Croydon is the lack of OT services, although at Rutherforrds the HA OT’s only do home visits.   Once again the issue was that here was not an SAL covering these services.

The board was pleased to note that the DfE had not clawed back any of the Covid funding provided with the exception of £60.

It was reported that there was now a number of covid cases in the school and at the start of the week 18 staff members were off sick.

One member of staff was on long term sick leave.

There was nothing significant to report on premises at the time being but the fencing around the swing would be installed early next term.


The head teacher was thanked for her report.
10.
Committee Reports


The following reports were received and noted:

Strategy – 27th September 2022
Resources – 10th October 2022
Achievement & Standards – 17th October & 9th November 2022
Q. What is the current position with regard to proposed industrial action by staff over the pay awards?

A. The result of the teacher’s ballot should be known mid-January and the non-teaching unions are still balloting staff.   Nurses in Croydon will not be taking industrial action as they response did not meet the required threshold.

Other reports - Governors Monitoring Reports

A phonics report had been received from Ken Morcombe and would be sent out.   Reports were expected from Kathleen Shields on two visits that had been made, as well as an additional one from Ken Morcombe and two Beverley Hayllar.
Catering Contract – This had been agreed but the cost to the school would be £27,000 in its first year.   This was an additional budget pressure which would be brought to the attention of the LA in the funding discussions.   Aspen had been selected as the preferred contractor.
The number of pupils eligible for free school had risen to 54 which now represented 50% of the school population but this would not have an impact on the pupil premium funding until next year. 

  .  

There were no other questions on the committee minutes.

11.
Items for Approval


The following were formally approved by the board:

School Development Plan 2022/2023

Q2 financial reports (see Resources Committee Papers)

Recommended Staff Pay Awards & updated budget 2022/2023
Formal approval of Catering Contractor (agreed by email)

Staffing Structure 2022/2023 (circulated) for noting
Pupil Premium / Sports Premium Reports 2022
These were formally agreed.

School term dates and inset dates for 2023/2024 – These would be sent out to board members.

School Fund & Friends Account (audit certificates for noting and signature) – This would be circulated and agreed at the next meeting.
12.
School Policies


The following policies had either been sent directly to the board, or discussed in committee and were formally agreed:

Pay Policy


Attendance Policy

Equalities Policy – Action Plan
Business Continuity Plan – (agreed by Steering)

Staff Handbook

Staff Code of Conduct 2022 (updated by the LA)

Staff Code of Conduct (2020) It was noted that this was a standard LA document and was approved in December 2015 and there were no amendments.
Resources


Lettings Policy

Swimming Pool Lettings Policy
Governors Allowances
School Data Protection Policy

Achievement & Standards


SEN Policy & Handbook

Safeguarding Policy

Nursery Handbook

Behaviour Policy


Bullying Policy


In addition, the board was advised that following on from the complaint training which had been carried out the chair and head teacher would be reviewing a revised policy and this would be circulated so that a more up to date policy would be in place.   This might still need some further amendment but the revised document would be more appropriate that the one currently in use.   This was noted.

.

13.
Governor Training Programme (Octavo)
The LA had been sending these to board members and the new programme for January spring term had just been issued.
14.
Any Other Business


Equalities Governor – Ken Morcombe agreed to undertake this role


Safeguarding Governor – While Curlita Campbell was off sick Kathleen Shields agreed to cover this role.


There was no other business.
15.
Publication of Minutes

As there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Part A Minutes it was agreed that the Part A Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the Chair.

16.
Dates of Future Meetings
The Governors noted the date of future meetings which would be held at 6.00 p.m.:

Spring 2023

Strategy 10th January

A & S 18th January

Resources 22nd March
FGB 30th March
Summer 2023

Strategy 25th April

A & S 10th May

Resources 12th July

FGB 19th July

An additional A & S Data meeting may be held prior to the FGB meeting
At the start of term board members had met off site with the HST to look at future plans for the school.   It was agreed to re-visit this and a new date at the same location would be proposed for a Tuesday in February.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.

Date ……………………………

Chair …………………………..
Action List 

Circulation of the Safeguarding presentation to board members

1

